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Dear WTS-DC Chapter members 

& friends, 

It is my pleasure to address you 

as the 2016 WTS-DC Chapter 

President! It is an honor to serve 

in this role alongside Vice Presi-

dent Adrienne Ameel of Kimley-

Horn, Treasurer Iris Ortiz of 

Cambr idge  Sys temat i cs ,  

Secretary Jennifer Heilman of 

Stratacomm, and Immediate 

Past President Melany Allison-

Brick of Toole Design Group. In 

addition, we welcome over 20 

returning and 20 new Board 

members serving as chairs and 

volunteers on WTS-DCõs 16 

committees and advisory  

council. 

The WTS-DC Board kicked off 

the year with our annual  

Strategic Planning Session on 

January 23rd (which was the 

same weekend as the infamous 

òSnowzillaó blizzard). Despite 

natureõs best attempts, we were 

able to quickly adapt our plans 

for an in-person meeting to a 

virtual one, and brought  

together the outgoing 2015 and 

incoming 2016 Boards to  

transition roles and set goals for 

the year. I want to give a special 

thank you to Jennifer Toole and 

Toole Design Group, who  

d o na t ed  use  o f  t h e i r  

GoToMeeting software so that 

we could continue to hold the 

session via webinar in spite of 

the weather. 

In addition to a new Board, at 

the beginning of 2016 WTS-DC 

also became a member of the 

recently formed WTS Northeast 

Region Council. The council is 

made up of representatives 

from 11 chapters within the  

r eg i o n  wh o  enc o u r a ge  

collaboration between chapters 

through events and communica-

tions to help grow WTS member-

ship and participation overall. 

Congratulations to Melany  

A l l is ton-Br ick,  who was  

appointed by the WTS Interna-

tional Board of Directors to 

serve as our chapter repre-

sentative in the WTS Northeast 

Region Council. 

The new Board is already on a 

roll, having hosted five  

successful programs since  

January with many more  

coming up that you will read 

about in this issue. In particu-

lar, we are holding a Complete 

Streets Bike Tour in Arlington 

on May 14th, with all proceeds 

support ing the WTS-DC  

Scholarship Fund. WTS-DC has 

set a goal to raise at least 

$10,000 for scholarships this 

year and the Bike Tour will be 

one of our main fundraising 

efforts. This will be a fun  

and educational event that will 

also support deserving young  

women who are studying  

transportation at undergradu-

ate and graduate programs in 

the area. 

I look forward to an exciting 

and productive year, and hope 

to see you at our Bike Tour 

fundraiser as well as the many 

other great events that  

WTS-DC is planning for the 

year. 

Best Regards, 

Avital Barnea 

President, WTS-DC Chapter 



 

 

Many thanks to 

our  

2015 - 2016  

Corporate 

Members! 
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A special thank you to our  

Transportation Rock Star sponsors: 

AECOM and FourSquare ITP. Their 

scholarship donations will support 

young women in the D.C. area who are 

pursuing a degree in transportation.  

GOLD 

SILVER 

W/MDBE 

/SWaM 



 

 

Please join us at WTS-DC’s upcoming events! 

*APRIL 27: DIVERSITY PANEL EVENT AND WORKSHOP* 

The Importance of Who's At the Table: Diversity and Innovation in Transportation  

*MAY 6: LEGISLATIVE BREAKFAST*  

Annual Legislative Breakfast featuring Congressional Staff  

*MAY 14: ANNUAL BIKE EVENT SCHOLARSHIP FUNDRAISER*  

Tour of the Complete Streets of Arlington to Support the WTS-DC Scholarship Fund  

*JUNE 16: SMALL BUSINESS EVENT*  

How to Run and Sustain a Successful Small Business  

For more details and to register for these events, click here. 

 
UPCOMING WTS-DC EVENTS 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Transportation Rock Stars  

WTS-DC thanks our 2015-16 Transportation Rock Stars, 

Foursquare ITP and AECOM, for their generous support. 

Transportation Rock Stars are corporate members that 

have contributed a $500 minimum donation to WTS-DCõs 

scholarship fund.  

 

WTS-DC Mentoring Program 

Here we GROW again! The 2016 WTS-DC Mentoring Program kicks off Thursday, April 

21st with 17 mentee-mentor pairs, up from 15 pairs in 2015 and 12 pairs in 2014.  This 

year's cohort includes professionals from many diverse fields of transportation: planning, 

consulting, engineering, economics, policy, legislation, and academia. With representa-

tion from the public, private, and non-profit sectors, we expect a robust dialogue on the 

topics of concern to early and mid-career professionals.  

 
5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴŜǿǎ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ²¢{-5/ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΚ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘŜŘ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǘƻ ǿǘǎΦŘŎΦƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳΦ 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ²¢{-5/Σ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǳǎ ƻƴΥ  

CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ   ¢ǿƛǧŜǊ   [ƛƴƪŜŘLƴ 

http://www.wtsinternational.org/washington-dc/events
mailto:Newsletter@oig.dot.gov
https://www.facebook.com/WTSDC
https://twitter.com/wtsdcchapter
http://www.linkedin.com/groups?home=&gid=1841178&trk=anet_ug_hm
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PEOPLE WE KNOW 

Welcome!  
Laura Hale, ASCE Susannah Kerr Adler, CH2M Hill 

Marcia Pincus, USDOT Regina Hopper, ITS America 

Diana Wisdom, WMATA Neil Pederson, TRB 

Donna Smith, Easter Seals  Fredrick Wright, AASHTO 

Michele Lockhart, RK&K  Karyn Le Blanc, Stratacomm 

Robin Phillips, National Rural Transit Assist. 

Program 

Lisandra Garay-Vega, NTSB 

Rachel Cohen, NYU  

NEW AND REINSTATED WTS-DC MEMBERS 

 

Congratulations to WTS-DC's 2015 Woman of the Year, Therese McMillan, who has received the 

award at the International level! Ms. McMillan will be recognized as the Woman of the Year at the 

2016 WTS International conference in Austin, TX in May. 

 

 

Cherie Gibson, HNTB mid-Atlantic communications director, has been appointed Main Member ð Standing Com-

mittee on Public Involvement in Transportation (ADA60), by the Transportation Research Board. Her term com-

mences April 15, 2016, and runs through April 14, 2019. She will serve with individuals from around the world 

with diverse backgrounds in industry, academia, consulting and the public sector. The committee is charged with 

enhancing the understanding and practice of public involvement through art and science in transportation policy 

implementation, systems planning and project development, environmental analysis, and all phases of the trans-

portation process.  

 

 

Katie Thomson, one of the original Obama political appointees at the Department of Transportation, 

is stepping down as general counsel at the end of May. Thomson leaves with a number of high-

profile wins under her belt, including managing the development of the historic joint fuel economy/

greenhouse gas emission standards for light, medium and heavy duty vehicles; providing legal ad-

vice about the ongoing integration of unmanned aircraft systems into the National Airspace System; 

and helping to guide the negotiations and expansion of international transportation agreements 

with Cuba and Japanõs Haneda Airport, among others. Both Secretary of Transportation Anthony 

Foxx and former Secretary Ray LaHood lauded Thomson for the pivotal role she played in a number 

of diverse policy debates. 

 

 

Congratulations to WTS-DC Board member, Maheen Aziz, on moving from her USDOT position of Transportation 

Specialist for the Office of Safety, Energy, and Environment, Under Secretary of Transportation for Policy to the role 

of Program Analyst for the Office of Budget and Program Performance, Chief Financial Officer and Office of Assis-

tant Secretary for Budget and Programs. 
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WTS-DC Programs: Turning in New Directions – WMATA’s Paul 

Wiedefeld Meets with WTS-DC 

Nearly 100 WTS-DC members and friends gathered on April 6 for lunch and a 

conversation with Paul Wiedefeld, as the DC Chapter reinstituted its annual 

òconversationó with the new WMATA General  Manager and CEO. Mr. Wiedefeldõs 

brief opening remarks quickly gave way to a wide-ranging and free-wheeling con-

versation as he fielded the attendeesõ questions on transit operations, communi-

ty relations, effective communications, and his management style. His comments 

reflected what his recent actions have shown:  a commitment to candid and time-

ly communications with WMATAõs ridership, employees and the larger community 

of citizens, governments and stakeholders.  They also reflected three broad man-

agement themes which draw upon his extensive public and private experience, 

including managing the complex public-operation operations of BWI Airport. 

1) WMATA is pivoting to a more intense focus on near-term operational safety and reliability with an ac-

tion plan that Mr. Wiedefeld unveiled after his first 90 days on the job. As he says, WMATA must first 

do the basics and get the trains running reliably before it can turn to planning for WMATAõs future vi-

sion.  

2) Mr. Wiedefeld is working to instill and nurture a culture change throughout where employees focus on 

quality performance and outcomes, not just meeting the metrics of regulations and required reports. 

He is open to strategic organizational fine-tuning to help bring about better communications between 

management and front-line employees, and among the various programs within WMATA.  

3) Fresh thinking about how WMATA can best organize and use its many assets ð people, physical and 

financial ð is also on Mr. Wiedefeldõs radar.  He indicated an openness to ideas from within WMATA 

(including front-line employees) and other transportation fields, so that WMATA can focus on how 

these assets can best be organized to achieve the core mission of providing safe, reliable and afforda-

ble mobility for the regionõs people and economy. 

WTS-DC extends its deep appreciation to the six program sponsors: Cambridge Systematics, CH2M, 

Deloitte, STV, Thompson Coburn, and Whitman, and Requardt & Associates (WRA). Their financial support 

helped make this event accessible for many attendees. A special thanks to Brittany Gick and the WTS-DC 

Hospitality Committee who handled the event logistics. 

 

WMATA General Manager 

Paul Wiedefeld 

Source: WMATA 



 

 

WTS-DC Programs: Diversity & Innovation 
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WTS seeks to close the global transportation industry workforce gap by promoting lifelong transportation careers 

for women. The WTS-DC Diversity Committee works to ensure that this vision is achieved for all women, with re-

spect to age, ability, ethnicity/race, and sexual orientation. Diversity is about valuing differences and similarities, 

learning and change, and is key to generating divergent ideas that lead to innovation. Diversity is about being inclu-

sive and respectful of everyone - ensuring everyone can contribute, and that contributions are valued.  

The Diversity Committee will host an event, òThe Importance of Who's at the Table: Diversity and Innovation in 

Transportation,ó this spring that will delve into complex diversity questions and what they mean for individuals, 

companies, and organizations.  There are many ways to focus on diversity throughout the year and below we high-

light women in transportation who exemplify diversity by theme: 

February: Black History Month, Rosa ParksñOne of the first leaders that comes to mind when we think about Black 

women who have made a difference in transportation is Rosa Parks. Congress called her the òFirst lady of civil 

rights,ó and the òmother of the freedom movement,ó appropriate titles for the woman whose impact went far be-

yond ending segregation on buses. Her symbolic gesture is widely recognized as a key moment during the Civil 

Rights Movement, and the spirit of her legacy can be seen in modern day conversations on the subject of transpor-

tation equity. A statue honoring Rosa Parks is the first full-length statue of a Black American located in the U.S. 

Capitol.  Her fearlessness acts as a lesson to all of us to stand up (or sit down) for what we believe in! 

March: International Womenõs Day, Janette Sadik-KhanñWhile serving as New York City DOT Commissioner, 

Janette Sadik-Khan redesigned New York City to make it safer for all. During her tenure, NYC DOT issued its first 

strategic plan, added hundreds of innovative miles of bike lanes, including the cityõs first parking-protected bike 

lanes, and pedestrian plazas. She just released her book, òStreetfight: A Handbook for an Urban Revolution.ó Now 

as Chair of the Strategic Advisory Board at the National Association of City Transportation Officials, she works close-

ly, she works closely with other cities around the world to achieve the same success as in New York. Her efforts re-

mind us to think big, and to take our best practices abroad ð not prescribing a cure-all solution, but assisting other 

countries to learn from our work to find their own. 

April: Arab-American Heritage Month, Representative Richard HannañDiversity is about representing both genders, 

so weõre featuring Representative Richard Hanna from New Yorkõs 24th District, of Lebanese descent. Congress-

man Hanna is considered a ôChampion of Womenõ ð he co-founded ôAnnieõs Fundõ to help women make positive 

changes at critical points in their lives through one-time grants. His strong, independent voice and dedication to 

women and diversity provides an examples for other Arab-Americans interested in entering the Congressional are-

na. Starting out in construction, he brought his business skills to the Transportation and Infrastructure, Education 

and Workforce, and Small Business House Committees after winning the 2010 Congressional election. There, he 

introduced a bill raising the gas tax as a means to fund surface transportation.  

May: Asian/Pacific Islander Heritage Month, Connie YewñImagine leading a team to implement a funding and au-

thorization bill that supports surface transportation programs at more than $105 billion. Thatõs what Connie Yew 

did at the Office of Transportation and Performance Management at the Federal Highway Administration during FY 

2013 and 2014. She was in charge of a team of transportation specialists that implemented the performance re-

quirements of Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21st Century (MAP-21), the first long-term highway authorization 

enacted since 2005.  For her impressive leadership, the US Department of Transportation has honored her during 

Asian American and Pacific Islander Heritage Month. Connie reminds us of the fearlessness it takes to lead a 

strong team during a milestone moment for transportation! 
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WTS-DC Book Club: Boots on the Ground, Flats in the Boardroom  

On Thursday, January 7, 2016, WTS-DC hosted a discussion on the book òBoots on 

the Ground, Flats in the Boardroom.ó Authors Elizabeth Levin and Grace Crunican 

were joined by two other pioneering women featured in the book, Dr. Beverly Scott 

and Anne Canby. All four participants shared some of their amazing accomplish-

ments and lessons learned from their careers in transportation.  

Anne Canby, who currently serves as President of the Surface Transportation Poli-

cy Partnership, shared some anecdotes about her time as Deputy Assistant Secre-

tary of the U. S. Department of Transportation, and as Delawareõs Transportation 

Secretary from 1993 to 2001. In both places, she was able to bring about some 

change despite initial reluctance. 

Change leadership also dominated the stories shared by Dr. Beverly Scott of her 30-year career serving 

as an executive in several transit agencies, such as  MBTA (Boston), MARTA (Atlanta), Sacramento RTD, 

Rhode Island, Washington Metro (DC),  MTA (New York), New Jersey Transit, Houston Metro and Dallas 

Area Rapid Transit. Dr. Scott was often called upon to affect deep transformation in these agencies, and 

found herself in several high-stakes political battles. 

Liz Levinõs career led her to high-profile positions in both the public and private sectors. She spoke of her 

long tenure at Rizzo Associates, now part of TetraTech, and her drive to grow the planning business along-

side other inspiring leaders. She shared the story of her outspokenness as a Board member for Massa-

chusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) and MBTA, and how her campaign to change the 

Board resulted in her being the only Board member not to be reappointed, despite her excellent track rec-

ord. 

In addition to serving as our moderator for the panel, Grace Crunican shared some insights on the im-

portance of building connections within agencies and her frequent field visits as General Manager of the 

San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit system, and previously Director of the Seattle Department of Trans-

portation and Director of the Oregon Department of Transportation. 

The panel portion of the event was followed by a lively exchange with the audience on topics ranging from 

the importance of mentors to the broader need for diversity. Attendees were also able to take advantage 

of the great networking opportunity at the event, and to get copies of the book signed by the panelists. 

From Left: Grace Crunican, General Manager, Bay Area Rapid Transit (BART); Anne Canby, Director, OneRail Coalition;  Dr. Beverly 

Scott, Former MBTA general manager; &  Elizabeth Levin, President, Liz Levin & Company 



 

 

 
Professional Development Corner 
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The tagline for WTS-DCõs February Professional Develop-

ment event òBuilding and Sustaining a High Performance 

Teamó might well have been òHow to Manage People, 

Maintain Sanity and Accomplish Amazing Results under 

Real-World Project Scenarios.ó The evening highlighted 

many aspects of developing and managing successful 

project teams from the perspective of four talented and 

experienced transportation managers: Susan Shaw, NO-

VA Mega Project Manager, VDOT; Robin Grier, Assistant 

State Transportation Planning Director, VDOT Central Of-

fice; Larry Marcus, Bureau Chief, Transportation Engineer-

ing & Operations, Arlington DOT and Greer Gillis, Deputy Director, DDOT.  

WTS-DC Professional Development co-chairs Neelima Ghanta and Cerasela Cristei opened the evening with 

introductions and a series of questions designed to elicit insights and encourage dialogue. A lively audience 

Q&A followed, turning the evening into a back-and-forth conversation that revealed the unpredictable realities 

of working environments everywhere. 

Communication was at the top of everyoneõs list ð direct, unambiguous and face-to-face where possible. Rob-

in Grier noted that òletting your hair downó occasionally is important to facilitate honest communication, as is 

a debrief session after changes or loss of staff. Susan Shaw stressed that a òno egosó approach is critical to 

learning and communication. Larry Marcus noted that regular communication training was as important for 

team-building as budgets and schedules.  

Building a supportive office culture improves team efficiency and empowers staff to make their own deci-

sions. Mr. Marcus stressed the importance of òmini-milestonesó to test staff, assess progress and build lead-

ership confidence. Ms. Grierõs approach is to give each person a unique role, and incentivize results with 

praise and even a cardboard òtrophyó on occasion. Ms. Gillis spoke of the value of simply offering apprecia-

tion for work well done. 

The toughest challenges for team building are faced when new managers step into an existing environment, 

especially when people are uncertain about expectations or job future. Ms. Gillis advocates for introducing 

employees to upper management, and inviting conversation so that introverted people have a chance to ex-

press themselves. Encouraging openness through honesty, even when a manager may be feeling her way her-

self, is critical to building trust and maintaining oneself as a leader. 

Managing underperforming staff is a challenge shared by all. The panel emphasized direct feedback, being 

clear as to expectations and offering praise for people who do a great job. Mr. Marcus noted the importance 

of self-motivation and drawing out a personõs career goals to keep them on track. Ms. Shaw looks for each 

personõs strengths and ways to maximize these in the workplace. Ms. Gillis pointed out the occasional need 

for a very direct approach òokay, here is what I need you to do now.ó 

The panel concluded after 90 minutes to a room full of applause, but the conversations continued among the 

attendees, who shared insights and excitement with colleagues both new and old. The level of conversation 

proved again that building relationships with our colleagues and friends is the best reason of all to come to a 

WTS event. Our thanks to Arlington DOT for providing the venue, and to our terrific panel ð Susan Shaw, Robin 

Grier, Larry Marcus and Greer Gillis - for such an inspiring evening. 

Professional Development Panelists (from left): Greer Gillis, 

Larry Marcus, Robin Grier, and Susan Shaw. 
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Organizations across the globe wrestle with their talent strategies and 

how to attract and retain the right people for their industries. PwCõs 

19th Annual CEO Survey provides insight into what CEOs across the 

U.S., and in the transportation and logistics industry specifically, are 

thinking about in terms of talent and gender diversity. We asked, what 

aspects of their talent strategy are CEOs changing to make the greatest 

impact on attracting, retaining and engaging the people they need to 

remain relevant and competitive? The top four were: 1) a pipeline of 

future leaders; 2) workplace culture and behaviors; 3) effective perfor-

mance management; and 4) pay, incentives, and benefits. 

While the top four aspects were the same for U.S. CEOs (all industries) 

and the subset of transportation CEOs, the degree of focus revealed 

wide gaps. Among all U.S. CEOs, for example, 62% are looking at work-

place culture, versus only 40% in the transportation industry. Conversely, 

however, transportation CEOs greatly outpaced CEOs nationally in focus-

ing on work/life balance and flexibility (32% versus 11%, respectively). 

Transportation organizations both public and private are focused on improving flexibility and benefits, likely in 

search of the best workforce they can attain; but there is still work to do to galvanize leadership around 

changes required to succession planning and workplace culture.  

At PwC, we spend a lot of time thinking about how to inspire and empower our workforce to improve service to 

clients, get fulfillment out of their careers, and leave the company a better place than when they joined. Our 

Senior Chairman recently wrote, that in strong cultures, òcollective mastery prevails ð a high level of shared 

proficiency where people continually collaborate across functional boundaries to raise everyoneõs quality of 

work. For me, this necessarily includes having diverse teams of differing backgrounds, perspectives, and expe-

riences. When you have that diversity, then you can obtain levels of shared proficiency that transcend simple 

skill sets.ó A strong culture of inclusion and empowerment requires an organization to live its values on a glob-

al or external scale, have internal policies in line with its values, and embrace a strong mentoring culture.  

¶ Globally, at PwC, just one of the ways we support our ongoing commitment to gender diversity is through 

our firm-wide engagement in the UN Womenõs HeforShe Campaign. We were one of only three founding 

corporate members of the HeforShe gender equity initiative.  

¶ In terms of policies, flexibility is just one of the benefits that our women ð and men ð enjoy, because we 

know our practices help keep the best talent engaged through the many phases of their professional and 

personal lives. Flexibility is inherent in our general approach to work (mobility or òwork anywhereó tools, 

flexible scheduling, unlimited sick leave). But we couple that with formal programs which include reduced 

hours, òPwC@Homeó (formal telecommuting certain days per week), job-sharing, and sabbaticals (a leave 

of absence while maintaining benefits and a reduced salary rate), to name a few.  

¶ Finally, we focus relentlessly on strengthening our culture of mentoring and development. Our talent man-

agement philosophy and framework is based on òin the momentó feedback among all team members ð 

peers, supervisors, and staff ð as well as formal and informal career check-in meetings throughout the 

year. We have formal partner development programs for more senior women in the firm. We also last year 

launched the òAspire to Lead: PwC Womenõs Leadership Seriesó webcasts, as part of our ongoing efforts 

to empower women and provide thoughtful dialogue.  

It is efforts such as these, working in concert, which help build a strong, empowered, and diverse culture. 

- PwC is a WTS-DC Gold Level Corporate Member  

PwC's International Women's Day Panel (Left 

to right): Michelle Kim, PwC's Washington 

Metro Managing Partner Terri McClements, 

Nicole Gibson, Shannon White, Lety Juan, 

and Amber Huang.  

https://www.linkedin.com/pulse/dispatch-from-davos-culture-robert-e-moritz?trk=prof-post
http://pwc.blogs.com/gender_agenda/2016/01/the-heforshe-parity-report.html

